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7. EXTENSION OF BY-LAW 2013-199 – USE OF ALL-TERRAIN VEHICLES ON 

CITY ROADS  

 ACS2017-CCS-ARA-0010 OSGOODE (20) 

MOTION 

Moved by Councillor George Darouze           

Agriculture and Rural Affairs Committee (ARAC) approve the addition of this Item 

for consideration by the Committee at the November 23, 2017 ARAC Meeting, 

pursuant to Section 89(3) of the Procedure By-Law, as the By-law in question 

(Temporary All-Terrain Vehicles and Other Vehicles) is going to expire prior to the 

next ARAC Meeting.          

WHEREAS the Agriculture and Rural Affairs Committee (ARAC) approved a by-

law on June 26, 2013 permitting the use of all-terrain vehicles (ATV’s) on City of 

Ottawa roads and road allowances in Osgoode Ward on a trial basis (By-law 2013-

199); and 

WHEREAS on November 25, 2015, Council approved an extension to the trial 

period and modifications to the by-law; and 

WHEREAS the by-law will expire on November 23, 2017 and, to formalize the trial, 

staff must report back to ARAC with an evaluation of the pilot program; and 

WHEREAS the staff report will not be completed before the trial expires, yet staff 

and the Ward Councillor support the continuation of the program on a temporary 

basis; 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the trial be extended until January 31, 2019, 

prior to which time, staff will provide an evaluation report to ARAC that will 

include a review of how other rural municipalities have approached ATV use.    

CARRIED 


